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Rotary Meeting  
Greenhouse Cafe - Pearl River, New York 

Date: May 23, 2013 
 

Pledge: President John  
 
Invocation: President John 

 

Guests:  Cindy Sealander,  guest of Stephen Munno. Cindy is a community 
volunteer and a powerhouse behind the upcoming 4th of July Fireworks Display 
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Birthdays:  Ann Taylor, Ruth Matrisciani, and Nancy Quinn.  
 
 

Announcements: 
May 25th- Sat. 9:30am, work party at John's to prepare the Memorial Day 
Parade Float 
May 25th- Sat. 10am, Community Service Committee and any others for 
planting at Braunsdorf Park by the clock. 
May 26th- Memorial Day Parade. Meet at 9:30am at First Niagara Band 
(former HSBC on Middletown Rd, across from the former Pearl River Lanes).   
June 2nd- Soap Box Race (aka Coaster Car Derby)- We have 75 racers 
signed up including our Buddy Ball racing crew. 
June 6th- Scholarship Award Ceremony- 7pm at PR Library. This year we 
are giving out 20 $2,500 scholarships and don't forget Gerri Schroeder's 
generous gift of $10,000 last week for an award in Fred's honor. 
June 10th- Hospice Golf Outing Fundraiser, see Eddie.  
Jeffrey is back home and starting some more rigorous treatment. He'd prefer 
emails and cards rather than visits or phone calls at this point. Make him proud 
with your EREY RI Foundation check sent to him at Post Office Box 1, Pearl 
River. 
Please check your Roster listing for next year. Correct, sign off, and return to 
Eddie the Fish. Speaking of Eddie, of all Rotarians in the District, he was 
honored with the Chet Sawyer Vocational Service Award. He and Raselle 
are very involved with Hospice fundraising in addition to Eddie's medical 
international service trips helping children in poor countries with his specialty of 
pediatric dentistry. The Club gave a thunderous applause for this well earned 
recognition.  
See Frank N. or Don T. for your Soap Box hay bale sign. If you are 
renewing from last year, just get in a check as they have the sign made up. 
Jim Murphy reports the PR Rotary herb garden at Hospice is flourishing and 
will soon be spicing up the resident's meals. Lauri explained that our 
dictionary program is a huge success with the kids. Worldwide, this effort has 
provided children with 19,628,000 dictionaries. Bob Simon 
and Honorary Member PDG Bunnee represented us at the District 
Conference in Ellenville. Bob said that PDG Carol Tjoa, another Honorary 
Member was sorely missed due to the recent passing of her husband. Bob 



 
Rotary Club of Pearl River, P.O. Box 824, Pearl River, NY 10965 
District 7210 - Region 8 - Zone 32 - Club #4982 – Charter Date December 12, 1935 
www.rotaryclubofpearlriver.org 
 

John Buonadonna - President - 2012-2013 
"Peace Through Service" 

 

The FOUR WAY TEST of things we think, say, and do: 1. Is it the TRUTH? 2. Is it FAIR to all concerned?  
3. Will it build GOOD WILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 

 
held up his end singing with the Rotary Choir, a favorite activity of Carole's. 
Next year's conference will be held at Six Flags, Lake George.  
 
 
 
 
Queen of Hearts: 

 Vinny snagged the Ace of ♣ 
 
 
 
Happy Bucks: Lauri stepped in for her first 
crack at the job and did so masterfully.  Hanns 
is back from Palm Coast Florida and beautiful 
weather to join us for torrential downpours. 
Nancy almost got knocked over by a fish. Sorry 
if you missed that one! Shelter Box got a boost 
with a $100 donation from George Westphal. 
They are currently being called in to Moore 
Oklahoma’s tornado relief efforts. Michelle's 
daughter landed a 14 1/2 inch bass. That would 
have won the largest fish prize at Saturday's 
fishing contest where two children left with $500 gift cards for their 13 1/2 inch 
catches. Gene reports that the Marine's will be honoring a soldier killed in his 
tank in Iraq at a ceremony in Airmont. Gene, Marty, and Nancy frequently 
visit the VA home in Montrose and have rave reviews of the facility. Sandy 
mentioned remembering Ann's 40th birthday celebration. That sounds like it 
could be very interesting story. Chris's son just graduated from college. Many 
of us remember when it was from grammar school, hard to believe.  A photo of 
Jeffrey dressed as Superman was a hit at the District Conference. Jay never 
thought he'd say it but he misses Jeffrey's puns. Brian's (Mr.Phoneman) wife 
Danielle is back to her old job after 6 years and on the first day forgot her 
phone  Raphael will again join 20 guys to pull a tank in the Wounded Warrior 
fundraising competition raising $50,000 last year.   Dorothy informed us that 
Dominican College had its largest graduating class topping 540 students with 
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NYC Police Commissioner Ray Kelly as commencement speaker.  Eddie is 
cheering on Raselle as she completes her 11th chemo treatment of 24. 
Raselle, Jeffrey, and Angela garnered prayerful dollars. 
 
 
 
 
Program: Professor Andy Marchfeld distributed his test as each table 
competed to see who was the smartest. Andy is the only member of the club to 
have both a Pearl River and Nanuet Diploma which is how he manages to 
dazzle us with brilliance and a fun program. The winning table of resident 
geniuses was made up of: Ann, Barbara, Carol, Stephen, his guest Cindy, 
and Bonnie.  
 
Four Way Test:  Andy! 
 
Bulletin Ed. Mark 
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